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President Peggy Jones called the meeting to order.  Board members attending:  Peggy Jones, Bob Davis, Bob Teweles, Cindy Waechter, Carol Calentine, and Dave Elder.  Guest attending:  Dale Odvody.
Minutes.  The minutes of the meeting of September 19, 2013 were approved as submitted.  
Treasurer’s Report.  Cindy Waechter presented the treasurer’s report, a copy of which is attached hereto.  
2014 Budget








Cindy Waechter presented a proposed budget to the board based on an average of the last three years’ expenditures and input received from the various program chairs.  The Board reviewed the items and made recommendations.  Cindy will make the suggested changes and present to the Board for approval at the November Board meeting.  
Vice President/Programs.  Jeff McKee reported the line-up of upcoming speakers:

October -
Liz Palfini, Texas Parks and Wildlife, “Weeding Through Heirlooms, 


Historic and Just Plain Good Old Days Gardening Propaganda.  


How to make informed consumer garden choices”

November -
Paul Johnson, Texas A&M Forest Service, “Proper Tree Pruning”
December -
Christmas Social

January -
Mark Fanick, “Fruit Trees”

March - 
Marty Ruona, “Xeriscape”

Old Business:

Ideas for the George Ammermann Fund

Cindy Waechter made a motion that the George Ammermann Fund monies be used to purchase and donate horticulture/gardening related books to the County’s various public libraries currently Seguin, Marion and Schertz on an annual basis.  Dave Elder seconded and the motion carried.  For 2013, GCMG is purchasing the following books 
for each library.  The books are First Peas to the Table, Our School Garden and Molly’s Organic Farm. 
New Business:

Discussed temporary closure of GCMG library and moved to Mary B. Erskine, 216 East College.  Peggy suggested we move information around on our website in the section About Us.  We need to be proactive.  Move our speaker’s information to another location for easy access.
Committee Reports – Action Items
Volunteer Report

1. County Fair Update - all slots filled and going on as we speak, Dale Odvody mentioned that there was a low until 8:35 p.m.  Dale discussed how the judging went.

2. Schertz-Cibolo Ag Awareness Day (New Outreach) 10/19 -- two GCMG’s volunteered; one from Class 25 volunteered.  Filled.

3. Pecan Fest Heritage Days October 26, 10 a.m. – 6:00 p.m.  Filled.
4. Ag Awareness Fair - The Big Red Barn, October 28, 29, 30 and 31 -our three dates are filled and will help them fill the remaining dates this year only for use of building for extension meetings. 


5. Ag Fair- Schertz/Cibolo/Universal City November 7th and 8th, some slots still open for 8th. 

6. Water Fair – Rose Garden November 15th at 9:30 a.m. – 11:30 a.m., 5 slots still open.
Publicity:  
Dave announced local retraction – for new location and speaker to five or six papers, also advertised GCMG Horticultural Division accepting entries for Fair.  Dave is in contact with nine outlets in the Seguin Area and community flyers.  Two outlets require 60 days prior event.  15 extra outlets – community flyers will advertise two upcoming education programs (with extension cost recovery) and will expand to San Antonio Express-News, when dates and location are set will get with Bob Teweles.  All publicity most all locations thank us and stated to keep them coming.
Education - Class Education Programs
“Prepare for your Spring Vegetable Garden” is the proposed title.  Two education classes scheduled at two locations, two different dates.  Possibly January 18, and 

January 25.  Deedy Wright and Clara Mae Marcotte will be the principle speakers and 16 volunteers signed up to help.

Guadalupe County Community Garden Update-Electric Bill Discussion


Dale Odvody discussed the donations to the garden per his email sent to board members and talked about the electric bill which is around a $25 monthly fee.  Once GCMG receives the first monthly bill from GVEC, Cindy Waechter will set up a monthly  automatic payment from the GCMG checking account per request of the Board.  We have a minimum required payment of $15 per month and are estimating $20 per month in the 2014 budget.  
Tracy Pingel is no longer the manager at Schulz Nursery.  GCMG’s are still approved for 50% discount, and Dale Odvody will visit with the new manager.  
GCMG’s are waiting on Commissioner Wolverton for a date for the photo shoot and ribbon cutting ceremony with corporate people.  
The garden has three new boxes for beds.  One group that has a bed in the garden entered the Guadalupe County Fair in the youth division and received several ribbons.

Class 25 









Bob Teweles reported that all instructors showed.  One student has completed hours for certification, the rest are working at theirs.  Class 25 graduation will be conducted during the November 21st GCMG membership meeting.

Nominating Committee Report





Peggy Jones said this is what we have so far:
 
President Elect - Open

Vice President Programs - Ellen Laubhan

Secretary - Patti Zgbay

Treasurer - Cindy Waechter

Volunteer Chairman - Open

Education Chairman – Open (Dave Elder will assist only if no one volunteers)
Publications Chairman - Dave Elder

Master Gardener Training Chairman – Open

Set date for next meeting:  The Board meeting will be held on November 14 at 6:00 p.m., place to be determined.  The annual membership meeting will be held on November 21.  Peggy and Dave will not attend the October meeting because they will be at the Texas Master Gardener Conference.  Vice President Jeff McKee will conduct the GCMG meeting.
Adjournment

As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  
Attachments:
Treasurer Reports

GCMG Officers:


Peggy Jones, President 


Bob Davis, Past President


Bob Teweles, President Elect 


Jeff McKee, Vice President


Cindy Waechter, Treasurer


Pat Schultze, Secretary


Carol Calentine, Volunteer Chairman


Dave Elder, Publication Chairman


Open, Education Chairmen


Bob Teweles, Master Gardener Training Chairman








Guadalupe County Master Gardeners


Texas AgriLife Extension Service


Texas A&M System


210 Live Oak Street


Seguin, Texas 78155








Guadalupe County Master Gardeners’ Board Meeting


October 10, 2013


Guadalupe County Annex Building


Seguin, Texas








